Privacy Notice for Volunteers. The Bond Board.
The Bond Board collects and processes personal data relating to volunteers. The Bond Board is committed to being transparent about how it collects and uses your personal data and to meeting its data protection obligations. This notice tells you more about the information we collect about you, what we do with it and what your rights are about your personal information.
What kinds of personal information does The Bond Board collect?
The Bond Board collects a range of personal information about you. This is collected during your application to become a volunteer, upon commencement of your role and at other times during your relationship with The Bond Board. The personal data we collect is dependent on the nature of the voluntary role.
 Examples may include (but are not limited to): 
Trustees
● Your name, age, address and contact details, including email address and telephone number.
● Documents to prove your identity and address (which may include photo I.D).
● Details about your skills, experience and relevant training.
● Details required by the Charities Commission and Companies house, which can include criminal offences information, information about disqualifications as a company director or trustee and financial issues such as bankruptcy.
● Information about your health and whether or not you have a disability for which the organisation needs to make reasonable adjustments.
Other Volunteers
 Your name, age, address and contact details, including email address and telephone number.
 details of your qualifications, skills, experience and employment history. 
contact details for referees. 
 information about your health and whether or not you have a disability for which the organisation needs to make reasonable adjustments.
 depending on the nature of the role, details of any criminal offences which are not exempt under Rehabilitation Of Offenders Act 1974.
● equal opportunities information, such as your gender and sexual orientation.
● next of kin details and how to contact them in an emergency.
● a photograph of you for your I.D badge
● details about your driving licence, vehicle registration and insurance details. 
● information relating to the support The Bond Board provides you, such as supervision and training records and other meetings. 
● information relating to compliments, complaints.
● References received and references written on your behalf.

How The Bond Board collects your personal data
The Bond Board may collect your personal data information in a variety of ways. For example, data might be collected during the application process, obtained from your identity documents, by filling in administrative forms, in meetings and in 1-1 supervision sessions. We may also collect personal data about you other people, using the information you have provided. Depending on the nature of the role, this could include references, criminal record DBS checks and information held by the Charities Commission and Companies House.
We will only seek information from third parties once you have made a formal application to volunteer at The Bond Board and we will inform you that we are doing so. When we receive information about you from others, we will notify you about this.
Who has access to your personal data?
Only those who need access to your personal data will see it on a ‘need to know’ basis. This could include Trustees of The Bond Board, the Chief Officer and Line Managers, Administrators and those involved in the application process. 
 The Bond Board will not share your personal data with anyone else without your prior consent unless we are legally obliged to do so. If you consent to providing Equal Opportunities monitoring information during the application process, this will be detected from your application when it is received and anonymised in a statistical format. It will not be shared with anyone else in a format that could identify you.

What legal basis does The Bond Board have collect and process my personal data? 
Legitimate Interest
The Bond Board has a legitimate interest in processing the personal data of volunteers. Processing data from volunteer applicants allows us to manage the recruitment process, assess and confirm a person’s suitability to volunteer and to decide which roles might be appropriate for them. Processing volunteer data enables The Bond Board to establish and maintain effective governance and to meet our statutory obligations for publishing and sharing trustees’ details. It facilitates safe volunteer recruitment as part of our safeguarding obligations and ensures that appropriate access arrangements can be provided for volunteers with disabilities who require reasonable adjustments. It is also in the organisation’s interest to process personal data in the event that we need to respond to and/or defend against legal proceedings. 
Additional legal basis for sensitive personal data 
Health data
The Bond Board has a legitimate interest in processing information about a volunteer’s health. This is to ensure that we meet our legal obligations, for example so that we make reasonable adjustments for volunteers with disabilities and meet our legal Safeguarding obligations. Processing health data is a legitimate activity if undertaken by a not for profit organisation with a philosophical aim, on condition that the processing relates solely to persons who have regular contact with it in connection with its purposes and that the personal data is not disclosed outside the organisation without the consent of data subjects. The Bond Board does not share your health data with anyone else without your consent.
Criminal Offences data
The processing of criminal offences data (which are not exempt under the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974) is necessary for the purposes of performing or exercising obligations of The Bond Board under the law relating to social protection. This ensures we comply with our obligations to protect children and vulnerable adults from harm and to ensure that the organisation and the general public are safeguarded from unmanageable risks. 
For some positions, e.g. trustees, declaring criminal convictions is a statutory requirement to ensure you are eligible to take up a position as a trustee.
[bookmark: _Hlk512864591]Equal Opportunities information
The Bond Board is committed to achieving equality of opportunity for volunteers.  To help us to monitor the effectiveness of our equal opportunities policy we may also ask you to consent to provide information about your age, gender, religion, ethnicity and sexuality. You do not need to provide this information to volunteer at The Bond Board. If you chose to provide this information, it will be used on a statistical basis only. This information is always detached from your application when it is received. We will keep a record of the consent you give, including when and how we received your consent and a record of exactly what you were told at the time. You have the right to withdraw your consent for the processing of Equal Opportunities Data by informing the Chief Officer of The Bond Board.
Other reasons why we might process and share your personal data.
By Law
We may also process and share your personal data if we need to do this by law. This could include, if we have to share your data with the police as part of a criminal investigation or with Adult Care/Social Services because of a Child Protection issue or concerns about a vulnerable adult/adult at risk. 
The Bond Board could also decide to share your personal data with your next of kin or organisations in a life or death situation if it was decided that this was necessary to protect you or someone else. 

Keeping your data accurate and up to date
The Bond Board will try to make sure that your personal data is accurate and up-to-date. We will change your personal information, as soon as possible, when we discover it is wrong or out of date. You can help to make sure your data is accurate by telling us as soon as possible if your circumstances have changed. 
Sharing your data outside of the European Union
The Bond Board does not share any of your data outside of the European Union. If this were to change in the future, we would make sure that your data was only processed in countries that can keep your information safe. We would also tell you of the change by updating this privacy notice.
How long does The Bond Board keep your personal data for?
We will permanently delete all data relating to the application and/or take up of voluntary positions at The Bond Board 1 year after any voluntary position has ended.
Exceptions: Where the volunteer is receiving additional services from The Bond Board, data relevant to the take up of those services will be retained and kept in line with the data retention periods for those services.
The personal data of Trustees may be kept for longer where this is required by law or where the data, such as your name, is in the public domain. For example, former Trustees names appear in The Bond Board annual report and remain in the public domain via details recorded at the Charities Commission and Companies House. 
Trustee/volunteer names may also continue appear in Bond Board documents which are required to be kept for longer periods, which include (but are not limited to); minutes of meetings and away days, signed funding contracts and records of appeals and complaints dealt with by the Trustees.
Any other circumstances where there is a legal requirement to keep the data for longer.
What are your rights about the personal data The Bond Board has about you?
The right of Access
You have the right to look at and request a copy of all the data we hold about you. You can do this by contacting The Chief Officer of The Bond Board (details below). We will usually provide this information to you free of charge and always within one month of you requesting it.

The right to rectify
You have the right to ask us to change your personal data if it is wrong or if there is something missing. We will do this within one month of your asking us to. 
The right of erasure
You have the right to ask us to delete your data. We will let you know if this is possible and if not, we will explain why in writing and inform you of your rights to appeal or complain.
The right to restrict processing. 
Even if you don’t want us to delete your data completely, you can still ask us to stop processing it. Examples of why you might want to do this include, you believe the information we have about you is incorrect, so you don’t want us to use it in any way until it has been put right.
The right of portability. 
You have a right to request a copy of all the personal data we have about you in a common, machine readable format and to have this free of charge if The Bond Board is processing your data on the basis of consent. We will provide this information within one month of you requesting it.
The right to object. 
You have the right to object to The Bond Board processing your personal data if we do so to;
· Send you direct marketing, such as information through the post, by text or email, without your consent. 
· Process your personal data for statistical purposes without your consent.
· Process your personal data because we believe we have a good reason (legitimate interest) for doing so or because we think we need to process it for a legal reason.  
If you object, we will stop processing your data in these circumstances as soon as you ask us to, unless there is a good reason why we can’t do this. If this happens, we will explain our reasons to you in writing within 14 days and we will explain your rights to appeal and complain.
The right to withdraw consent. 
If The Bond Board is using your information because you have given us your consent, (for example, Equal Opportunities data), you can withdraw your consent at any time by informing The Chief Officer. We will follow your instructions for what you would like us to do next, for example, by deleting your data or by stopping processing it. 
The right not to be profiled. 
For your information, you have the right not to be subject to a decision based on automated processing, unless The Bond Board is doing so on the basis of entering into a contract with you. The Bond Board does not currently use automated decision making in any circumstances. Should this change in the future, The Bond Board’s Data Protection Policy and this notice will be reviewed. If a decision is made about you using automated decision making because of a change of Bond Board policy, you will be notified, ‘as soon as reasonably practicable’.
You can contact The Bond Board about any of your data rights, using the details at the end of this notice.
Keeping your personal data safe
Your personal data is stored securely on your volunteer application record and on Bond Board IT systems. The Bond Board takes the security and confidentiality of your personal information very seriously. We have policies and procedures in place to make sure the risks of us losing your information or sharing it with someone we shouldn’t are very low. We also ensure that your data can only be accessed by our employees and volunteers on a ‘need to know’ basis in the proper performance of their duties.
Reporting Data Breaches
If The Bond Board finds out there has been a risk to your personal data, for example, because we have shared it with someone we shouldn’t, or we have lost it, we will follow the law and inform the Information Commissioners Office within 72 hours of becoming aware of the problem. If the problem is likely to affect your rights to freedom and privacy, we will also inform you as soon as possible take all reasonable action possible to reduce the impact of the data breach on you. The Bond Board will keep a record of any data breaches, regardless of whether we are required by law to inform the Information Commissioners office.
Changes to this privacy notice
This notice takes effect from the 25th May 2018. The Bond Board will review this notice every 6 months to ensure it is up to date with the law and to ensure, for example, that the processing and purposes of your personal data have not changed. This notice should be read in conjunction with The Bond Board’s Data Protection Policy.
If we make any changes to this privacy notice or our Data Protection Policy, employees will be notified, and a new copy made available.

Contacting The Bond Board for further information about your personal information and your rights.
For the purposes of the General Data Protection Regulations 2018, The Bond Board is the controller and processor of your data. All enquiries about your personal data and to request any of the above rights should be made by contacting The Chief Officer of The Bond Board. 209-211 Bury Road, Rochdale OL11 4EE. Tel:01706 342404
If you disagree about any decision we have made about collecting or processing your personal data, The Bond Board also has an appeals process in place, allowing you to appeal any decision you make to The Bond Board of Trustees within 1 month of the data of the decision. We will let you know how to do this in writing at the time of the decision.
The right to complain to the Information Commissioners Office.
If you have a concern about The Bond Board’s approach to collecting, storing or processing of your personal data, you should raise this with your Line Manager or the Chief Office of The Bond Board in the first instance. However, you also have the right to report your concerns to the Information Commissioners Office. Their helpline number is: 0303 123 1113. Further information can also be found on their website: https://ico.org.uk/





